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The Empress of Uruguay Amethyst is said to be the largest amethyst geode, or cathedral, in the 
world!  Located in the Crystal Caves at Atherton Tablelands in Cairns, Australia, the Empress is 
part of Australiaôs most spectacular private mineralogical collection with over 600 specimens on 
display.  Ed Imlay, our Educational Chairman, notes that Amethyst is the birthstone for February 
- but how did it become known as a birthstone?  See the story on page 4. 
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 General Meetings: 7:00 PM on 
the third Tuesday of each month  at 
the Pasadena Central Library at 
285 E. Walnut Street. Guests are        
welcome! 
 
Field Trips are scheduled each 
month.  Refer to the bulletin and 
website for date, location and info.   
 
Workshop: The use of the clubôs 
equipment is available to members 
from 9am to 5pm on the 2nd    
Sunday of each month in our            
shop at 123 E. Montecito Ave., 
Sierra Madre. There are two ses-
sions - from 9am to 1pm and 1pm 
to 5pm.  Equipment   proficiency is 
required and instruction is free. 
Fees are $3 per session or $5 for a 
full day.  Bring lunch!  Refer to page 
3 for classes and 8 for the date.  

Membership per calendar year is 
$20, $15 for a second adult member 
in the same house.  Junior members 
and the third or more members at the 
same house are $10. Initiation fee is 
$2.00 per person and membership 
badges are $7.50. Renewals are due 
by the October General Meeting and 
delinquent after December 31st.  
Mail checks for membership to P.O. 
Box 5025, Pasadena CA  91117-
0025. 
 
Board Meetings: 7:15 PM on the 
second Tuesday of the month at the 
Plymouth Campus of the Monrovia 
Adult School.  Map and directions 
are on the website. All PLS members 
are welcome to attend.  
 
Website:  
www.pasadenalapidarysociety.org 

Safety: Liability  waivers, eye protec-
tion, closed-toe, flat-heel shoes and 
machinery safe-practices are manda-
tory for all participants.  Workshops 
and field trips are for adult members 
and juniors with adult supervision. 

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 

FAIR USE NOTICE. This publication 
may contain copyrighted material the 
use of which has not been specifically 
authorized by the copyright owner.  
 
We are making such material available 
in our efforts to advance the educational 
understanding of the amateur jewelry 
fabrication and rock collecting hobbies. 
 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair use' of 
any such copyrighted material as 
provided for in section 107 of the U.S. 
Copyright Law.  
 
If you wish to use material from this 
publication for commercial or purposes 
of your own that go beyond 'fair use', 
you must obtain permission from the 
copyright owner.  

Newsletter Articles, ads or      

corrections should be sent to the 

editor: Mark Nelson, 1475 Paseo 

Maravilla, San Dimas, CA, 

91773.  (909) 996-1784 or by 

email to mnelsonair @aol.com 

Officers present: Marcia & Joe  
Goetz, Martha Wilson and Linda 
Nelson. 
Chairs & Members present:  Chris 
Kyte, Carolyn Duncan, Ed Imlay 
and Mark Nelson. 
 Officers/Directors Absent:  Dave 
Kelty. 
 
The board approved the purchase 
of a blade for the 24ò saw at $500 
and the purchase of a 6ò trim saw 
for $125 and $406 for parts and  
overhead lighting for the workshop 
saw room.  

the Monrovia Adult School.  The 
board meetings will begin at 
7:15pm.  See a map and directions 
on the Calendar page of the web-
site.  

In anticipation of the clubôs annual 
show in March Marcia Goetz and 
Sylvia Cliffe will be showing how to 
make liners for the clubôs display 
cases (free to members for the 
show) and the best ways to show 
off your specimens and creations.  
A case reservation form and a 
pattern for the case liners is on the 
Annual Show page of the website. 

April  Meeting  

Officers 
 

Marcia Goetz, President 
(626) 620-7239 

joenmar1@verizon.net 
 

Martha Wilson, Vice President 
(626) 798-9085                          

marthaansley@gmail.com 
 

Linda Nelson, CPA 
Secretary/Treasurer 

(909) 592-1322 
(909) 394-1276 Fax 
lnelsn@verizon.net 

January Board Meeting                  

 Presidentõs Message 

Dear Members.  
 
As we enter February our 
focus turns to our clubôs 
upcoming regular show in 
March.  
 
At our workshop in   

January you would have thought we were 
Santaôs Elves the way were busy making 
and bagging things for the show.  Grab 
Bag filling is pretty much done except for 
the tumbled slabs and some rough      

material. A GREAT JOB to everyone 
who was there to help ï we make a 
great team!  
 
Quartzite will be over soon and Joe 
and I were able to make it out to pick 
up some tumbled stones to donate to 
the club for the sand scoop. While 
there we found a dealer who had a 
great price on a 24ò diamond saw 
blade for $500 (plus tax). It was     
installed by Ralph Fregoso and Mark 
Nelson during the January workshop 
and is working just fine.  
 

Work on the CFMS show continues. The 
show committee is working on details to 
make it a successful and fun show. Some 
of the committee members (Chris Kyte, 
Ralph & Becky Fregoso, Elizabeth      
Weston, and Joe and I) visited the Fairplex 
to speak with their show coordinator and 
the person who will help with the publicity 
at their end. We took a tour of the building 
again from a public address system      
perspective and to help us resolve some of 
the floor plan questions. 
 

 éé.. Marcia 
              Marcia Goetz, President 

 

January Meeting 
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Meeting and General Club Information                                                                            

By Linda Nelson, Secretary 

The Annual Club Show is held the 
second weekend of March at the 
Masonic Center, 3130 Huntington 
Drive,  San Marino. 

Advertising - a business card size 
ad is available for $99 per year or 
$10 per edition.  Submit text, logos, 
business card or other copy to the 
editor at the address or email listed 
on this page. 

Joe Goetz entertained us with  
interesting facts about Tourmaline 
for his ñRock Of The Monthò talk.  
This was followed by Martha   
Wilson who gave a power-point 
presentation on the history and 
shows of Quartzsite, Arizona.  This 
was particularly helpful to those 
club members who were attending 
the shows that same weekend.    

It was noted that, due to a remodel 
of our board meeting place at One 
West Bank, future board and show 
committee meetings will be held at 
the Plymouth Campus of 

February Program Meeting 

2014 California Federation Show - 
is being hosted by our club! May 30th 
- June 1st at the L.A. County Fairplex 
in Pomona! 
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EDUCATIONAL  OUTEACH  

By Ed Imlay 
Chair, Education Committee           

 

To schedule my educational presentation 
to your group or school contact me by 
phone at (626) 286-8215 or by email at                       
edimlay@hotmail.com.   
 

Identification: Would you like to know the name of a rock you have 
acquired?  Set it on the table at the rear of the meeting room with a 
note asking ñWhat is this?ò  If the interior of the stone is not evident, 
chip a small piece off or ñwindowò it to reveal the interior (if it will not 
damage the  appearance of the specimen).  
 
Display Table:  For the February meeting, please display any items 
of general interest, especially: workshop projects, material from       
locations of recent or upcoming field trips, and the birthstone of the 
month: Amethyst. 
 
Did you know that Amethyst, the February birthstone, derived its 
name from the Latin word amethystus, borrowed from the Greek 
word amethustos ónot drunkenô (because the stone was believed to 
prevent intoxication)?  

 

Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at a local school 

FEBRUARY, 2014  

Sunshine: Our thoughts and prayers are with 
Hailey Carter whose stepmother passed away 
from complications of the H1N1 influenza.  
Michelle Carter was the sister-in-law of Susan 

Carter SooHoo and the aunt of Tanner SooHoo. 
 
Do you know anyone who is not feeling up to par, has been sick or lost a 

loved one?  On the silver lining side of things, do you  know who  h as  
achieved a goal, won a personal victory, or done something that deserves 
recognition? The Pasadena Lapidary  Society has a Sunshine Committee 
to send cards and words of comfort, support and congratulations to those 
members who are in need or are deserving of it.  Notify Trudi Krose at 323-

664-9598 or by email at  mikekrose@roadrunner.com. 
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Welcome  

New Members !! 
 

Welcome Diane Kreinbring to our Society!  Dianeõs eager to 
develop her lapidary skills and apply her artistic talents. Share 
the lapidary and jewelry hobby. Invite your friends and 
neighbors to one of our monthly meetings to learn more about 
the Pasadena  Lapidary Society!    

WORKSHOP  
Program:  10am - 11:00am. Linda Nelson will  
instruct members how to make attractive and  
stylish necklaces from ladder ribbon.  She will 
provide free material to the first 20 members to 
sign up for the instruction at the workshop.  Bring 
a pendant and bale to hang from your necklace. 

 
We will complete the grab bags and continue with individual projects 
as well as jewel trees and elastic cord bracelets. We need to have a 
substantial number of trees and bracelets for both shows.    
ð Carolyn Duncan, Workshop Chair 

Meeting Refreshments:  
Thanks to Trudi Krose and Linda  Nelson for 
the January refreshments! Mary Kirmil, Ed 
and Corinne Imlay are scheduled for Febru-
aryôs meeting.  Thanks also to all who signed 
up last month!  We still need  volunteers for 

June, September, October and November.  Contact me at 
(323) 664-9598 or at mikekrose@roadrunner.com to sign up to 
bring something to a future meeting! éé. Trudi Krose 

ROCK OF THE MONTH PRESENTATION   
Briana Casay will talk about the remarkable gem - 
Tanzanite.  To be scheduled to talk about an interest-
ing rock or mineral please sign up at the monthly 
meeting or contact Martha Wilson. 

Website: The Pasadena Lapidary Societyôs web site is now 
active!  Your comments, suggestions and input are welcome. 
We will have a page of close-up photos of your artistic crea-
tions as well as photo pages showing the fun things the club 
has done!  Members are welcome to submit photos for the 
website by mail to the club or to pasadenalapidary@aol.com.    

www.pasadenalapidarysociety.org 
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THANK YOU to Elizabeth Weston who donated 
a membership fee in memory of her father. The Shows Are Coming ! 

The most important events of the year 
will be here before you know it!  The       
Pasadena Lapidary Society show is first - 
on March 8th & 9th.  
Here is where we need help: 

¶ Greeter 

¶ Raffle Table 

¶ Treasure Wheel 

¶ Sand Scoop 

¶ Grab Bags 

¶ Free Rocks for Kids 

¶ Display Room Docent 

¶ Membership/Info 

¶ Set-up Thursday 4-7pm 

¶ Set-up Friday 9am-noon 

¶ Take-down Sunday 5pm 

We need as many hands as we can get 

for the set-up and take-down.       

Members are asked to take one or two 

2-hour shifts during the show.  Contact 

Mark Nelson for available slots. 
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Our Active Earth - Mt. Sinabung Erupts 
From your Editor as reported by the Associated Press  

 
MOUNT SINABUNG, Indonesia (AP) -- On Saturday, February 1st, 
2014, a series of huge blasts and eruptions thundered from this 
8,530-foot high volcano in western Sumatra, sending lava and 
pyroclastic flows up to 2.8 miles away.   

Authorities, believing the seismic activity to be subsiding, were 
caught off-guard and had not evacuated nearby communities,  
allowed nearly 14,000 people living outside a three-mile-wide   
danger zone to return home after volcanic activity decreased.  The 
death toll is still being reported. 

FARRIN  OôCONNOR   

DESIGN        

146 W. Bellevue Drive, Pasadena 

This is a true ñhidden gemò for those interested in lapidary 
and jewelry work.  A fully-stocked store with books, tools, beads and 
findings awaits you.  Learn how to make jewelry from start-to-finish in 
their one-day classes for all experience levels at: 
   ééééé...www.farrinoconnordesign.com/classes 
 

      Call them at (626) 796-5300.  Free fenced parking! 

Pasadena 
Lapidary 
Society 
Member 
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The History of Birthstones 
By Mark Nelson, Pasadena Lapidary Society 

 
In our lapidary hobby we often refer to the birthstone of the month, but 
who decided on this tradition?  The first century Jewish historian 
Josephus proclaimed a connection between the twelve stones in 
Aaron's breastplate (known as the Foundation Stones and represent-
ing the twelve tribes of Israel) with the twelve months of the year, and 
the twelve signs of the zodiac.   Theologian and historian St. Jerome 
(347 ï 420), referencing Josephus, said the stones would be          
appropriate for Christians to use. Between the years 700 and 1000 
religious treatises were written associating a particular stone with an 
apostle and his  virtue.   
 
The practice became to keep twelve stones and wear one a month. 
Wearing a single birthstone is only a few centuries old, with experts 
placing the origin in either in eighteenth century  Poland or Germany in 
the 1560s. 
 
In 1912, in an effort to standardize birthstones, the National            
Association of Jewelers met in Kansas and officially adopted a list. 
There have been a few modifications to this list over the years -      
resulting in the current list of primary and secondary birthstones     
recognized in most parts of the world as shown in the chart below. 

Photo by IBN Live 

Cover photo use by permission of The Crystal Caves. Amethyst Photo on page 8 used with 
the permission of The Geode Gallery http://www.geodegallery.com. 
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The clubôs meeting raffle has been    attracting some great prizes.  
This deep purple amethyst crystal will be the grand prize at Octo-
berôs meeting raffle.   

 

DELTA  ONE  LAPIDARY 
Serving Lapidary Interests  

Carrying quality machines by Covington, Graves, 
Inland, Grobet and Poly-Metric. 

Gemstone & Jewelry Supplies & Tools.   
 

We offer great prices and the best  technical     
assistance in the lapidary industry.  

 
On-Line Catalog: www.deltaonelapidary.com.  Donôt see what you are look-
ing for?  Looking for technical or project advice?  We sell quality materials, but 
we give our experience away freely!  Call Jerry Hughes or Juli Dahl at (541) 
563-7495 or email your question to Jerry@deltaonelapidary.com.  
 Call (541) 961-6340 for orders from 9:00AM to 9:00 PM Pacific Time.  

Decades of experience!     Free Tech Support! 

�%�X�U�E�D�Q�N�·�V���)�L�Q�H�V�W���5�R�F�N, Mineral and Gemstone Shop 
Featuring Mineral & Gemstone Jewelry in Sterling Silver, Collectibles and 

other beautiful Treasures from the Mineral Kingdom around the world. 

Rocks and Runes 
1006 N. Lima Street at Magnolia Blvd. 

Burbank, CA  91505 
Phone: (818)846-0108 

www.rocksandrunes.com 

 

On January 18th, representatives of the North Orange County, 
Pasadena and Whittier clubs met to set multi-club field trips for 
2014.  The complete schedule and expected minerals can be 
found on the Calendar page of our website. 
FEBRUARY 15th -17th:   BAXTER WASH  
MARCH 22nd & 23rd :    LAVIC SIDING AREA  
APRIL 26th & 27th:    PINTO BASIN  
MAY 17th :    WRIGHTWOOD  
JUNE:     CERRO GORDO  
JULY 12th:    PALOS VERDES  
AUGUST 2nd:    LOS OLIVOS  
SEPTEMBER 20th & 21st :    JALAMA BEACH  
OCTOBER 11th :    SEARLES LAKE 
NOVEMBER 1st & 2nd:     WHITTIER CLAIM AREA  
NOVEMBER 28th - 30th :   WILEY WELL AREA  
DECEMBER 6th:    HIMALAYA MINE TOURMALINES   
JANUARY 24th & 25th :  QUARTZSITE ARIZONA SHOWS  

 

Scouting Pinto Basin 
By Carolyn Duncan 

 
Frank Wynn, of the North Orange County club, 
had been to the northern parts of Pinto Basin and 
Jay Valle of the Whittier club had been to the 
southern portions.  But neither had been there 
recently, nor had I.  On February 1st Mark Nelson 

and I joined these other 
club members to scout out potential lapidary 
and mineral collecting areas.  The desert 
views were spectacular, as the photo to the 
left shows.  
There were many 
abandoned mines 
giving testament to 
the hardy nature of 

gold miners of 
years past. 
 
In the end, the combination of eroding 
roads and scarcity of lapidary minerals 
will cause us to re-think this location as 
one of this yearôs field trip destinations. 
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Quartzsite Field Trip 

By Ellen Ferrell 

2014 Field Trips Set 
Reported by Joe Goetz, Field Trip Director 

Frank Wynn 

Abandoned Mine 

Photos by the Editor 

Left: Bruce Lamarche, Davis Coghill 
and Mark Nelson at our camp in the 
Scaddam Wash. 

Right: Christine and Joel   
Tureadôs dog proved to be a 

great camp companion. 

Left: After a morning cup of coffee Carolyn 
Duncan, Ellen Ferrell and Charlotte Bane 
were ready for the mineral shows. 

Right: Hailey Carter is ready with 
a gem scoop stick! 

Left: Field Trip Leader Chris Kyte led 
us to several fruitful collecting areas! 

Bottom: after a day of collecting  it 
was nice to stop, drink some cold 

water and compare finds. 

Photos by Ellen Ferrell 

mailto:Jerry@deltaonelapidary.com

